The Faculty of Veterinary Science of the University of Pretoria is one of three separate independent entities in the geographical area known as ONDERSTEPOORT. The two other organisations are the Onderstepoort Veterinary Institute (OVI), under the auspices of the Government and Onderstepoort Biological Products (OBP), an independent company that is neither a part of the Faculty of Veterinary Science nor the OVI at Onderstepoort. Thus, we are not Onderstepoort but situated at Onderstepoort.

 

The Faculty of Veterinary Science of the University of Pretoria has the sole responsibility to train veterinarians and veterinary nurses that are in indispensable to the country and play a leading role in the health and welfare of animals and humans alike. It has an excellent reputation worldwide with regard to its training and service delivery.

 

Whilst we share your concern in the matter mentioned in this e-mail, you will also appreciate our concern about the possible detrimental effect this issue can have on this Faculty's good name and image if we are wrongly implicated in this. I am thus emphasising again that this e-mail about alleged horse abuse refers to the Onderstepoort Biological Products (OBP) and not this Faculty. 

 

I also refer your attention to a newspaper report in the Beeld on Friday 30 May in Beeld (Page 7) by journalist Fanie van Rooyen about the OBP and the issue mentioned in this e-mail. The report is based on a press release sent out by the OBP who requested the Highveld Horse Care Unit (HHCU) to visit their premises and who also undertook to work together with the organisation to solve any problems in this regard. It also addresses the issue why this organisation has to sell horses on occasions. The HHCU visited the OBP together with the SPCA.

 

Lastly, the Faculty dissociate itself from anything that even relates to cruelty. However, it would not be ethical and in our best interests to officially comment on, or criticise another organisation when the issue does not directly involve the Faculty and when they have already started a process to try and address the issues.

 

For more information about the Faculty of Veterinary Science, please go to www.veterinary.up.ac.za.

